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3. STOCKWELL PARK (NO. 5) CONSERVATION AREA: PROPOSED EXTENSION

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 15th July, 1970

This Conservation Area was designated by the Council on 10th July, 1968

(Minutes 1968-1969, pages 64-68) under the Civic Amenities Act 1967.

The Stockwell Park Residents’ Association, supported by the Vauxhall
Society, has suggested that the boundaries of the Convervation Area be extended
to include the area marked on drawing No. UD/ST0/103, which will be exhibited
in the ante-room to the Council Chamber. Having considered this proposal with
particular reference to the houses in Stockwell Park Road referred to by the
Residents’ Association, we have agreed that the eastern section of the
Conservation Area in Stockwell Park Road could be extended where it immediately
adjoins the existing conservation area boundary and to terminate at the break in
the age of the housing which occurs at Nos. 21 and 16 Stockwell Park Road as
indicated on the displayed map. 1t is considered that the houses suggested by
the Residents” Association for conservation but outside the boundaries of the
extended conservation area should be protected by inclusion on the Statutory List
of Buildings of Architecutral and Historic Interest.

We have thanked the Stockwell Park Residents’ Association for its. interest
and have advised the Association that the Council would wish to extend the
Conservation Area as indicated on drawing No. UD/STO/103 and will consult
with the Greater London Council to achieve this designation. The Ministry of
Housing and Local Government is also being asked to include in the Statutory
List of Buildings of Architectural and Historic Interest those houses put forward
for con servation by the Association but outside the extended conservation area. \

A further report will be submitted in due course.




